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FARR VISION 

FARR is dedicated to build-

ing positive futures in South 

African communities by 

significantly reducing birth 

defects caused by alcohol 

consumption, with the focus 

on Fetal Alcohol Spectrum 

Disorder. 

 
FARR FUNDERS 2015 

 

 Anglo American        

Chairman’s Fund 

 ARA (The Industry’s   

Association for           

Responsible Alcohol Use) 

 Cliffe Dekker Hofmeyer 

 Department of              

Agriculture (WCP) 

 Department of             

Social Development                

(NCP & WCP)  

 Discovery Fund 

 Distell Ltd 

 Friends of FARR 

 Infraset / Aveng Ltd 

 SAB 

 Solar Capital Renewable 

Energy 

 Whiskey Live Festival 

Intervention Mapping 
Workshop at FARR 

Head Office 

 

The editorial has several “new beginnings” and “end points” and it is my privilege to reflect on some 

memorable moments. Firstly, FARR has moved from 37 Thornhill Road, Rondebosch to Unit 5, Amber 

Place, 42 Bloemhof Street, Bellville. We all experienced many happy and few sad times at our former 

“home” but as the FARR family grew, so the need for space and abode is much suited to our needs and 

facilities eventuated.  Our new , already, has established a warm, welcoming atmosphere in keeping 

with our projected vision of caring for others. May the happy, hard-working and enlightened spirit of our 

former workplace be transported and grow in Unit 5, Amber Place.  

We also say “goodbye” to the Kimberly projects and thank those staff and the excellent community  

support which FARR experienced working with them. Thank you for the wisdom and hard work of the 

former and we wish you well in future endeavors. We are overjoyed to have the services of new    

members in new projects join the FARR family who, I am certain, will expand the FARR legacy further.  

Projects that will continue in 2016 include, Renosterberg, De Aar, Wolseley, Bethelsdorp, West Coast, 

and a project in Upington just started recently. For all of the above, thank you to staff, communities, 

families and our precious clients who participated so willingly in the research and prevention activities. 

Enabling the knowledge and challenges of FASD to be further elucidated. New research findings and 

prevalence rates of 2 areas in the Western and Eastern Cape Provinces will be published soon. 

In 2015, FARR has extended our footprint internationally and locally with several peer-received        

publications, congress publications and forged partnerships with Maastricht University (MU),          

Netherlands, and Cape Peninsula University of Technology (CPUT). Our CEO, Leana Olivier, is     

committed to a PHD with MU and we should see her in a scarlet academic gown shortly. A board   

member, Dr Mike Urban, is currently finalizing a doctoral thesis in similar vein with  Ghent University 

(GU), Belgium. Congratulations to both (future) doctors.  

A special mention of outstanding work undertaken by our CEO, Leana Olivier, who has energized, 

planned, guided and overseen every successful venture in FARR, since her appointment in 2006. 

Thank you Leana and her most supportive husband, Tinie. Finally, FARR wishes all a successful 2016.  

Prof Denis Viljoen 

Chairman 

After a successful summer course in Maastricht as part of a Nuffic Tailor Made Training Program in July 

2015, it was now time for the Maastricht team to meet the FARR Family in Cape Town. There was a lot 

of preparation necessary before we could travel to the other side of the world. Once arrived, we were 

very curious about FARR’s new office! It was a nice reunion to meet the colleagues again, in their new 

home. The purpose of this visit was an intense follow-up training in improving health promotion         

programs tailored for FARR’s work.  It was an mutual learning process whereby the FARR staff        

impressed us through their knowledge and skills to improve lives of many in South Africa. They also 

showed us how a well-run organization works. You need hardworking and honest people who are willing 

to learn from each other. Therefore, FARR has all ingredients to continue working on effective           

sustainable health promoting programs related to FASD. After the training week, the professors left me, 

behind and flew back to Maastricht, in the Netherlands. 

I continued the journey to the projects in the Eastern Cape and Wolseley. It is always such a privilege to 

be part of a fantastic team who are working so close with and in the community. On the other hand, it is 

very confronting to drive through a community where it seems that there is no hope and even the name 

of the community is similar to: “lost hope”. A very special experience was the visit to a shack and to take 

a look in someone’s home which is limited to a few square meters. In a community without hope, this 

woman informed us that she was rather thankful and seemed to be very positive in life. South Africa is 

also a country of many faces. On the one hand there is beautiful nature where e.g. elephants, zebras, 

etc. quietly roam and where you can hike up one of the world wonders. On the other hand, there still is a 

lot of poverty for which one cannot close your eyes from. Something that I closed my eyes for was the 

zippy slide experience with Marica and Jaco in Ceres. But sometimes you have to dare to take risks and 

just go … 

It was an absolute wonderful time and we would like to thank the FARR Family for being such wonderful 

participants in the training. A special thanks that you have made us feel so welcome. We are looking 

forward to our ongoing collaboration and mutual interest in the prevention of FASD. 

Kind regards, Sylvia Roozen on behalf of the Maastricht University Team                                                      

(Sylvia Roozen, Prof Gerjo Kok, and Prof Leopold Curfs) 



  

 

Wrapping it up in West Coast 

‘My Healthy Child Project’ in Renosterberg,  
Northern Cape Province  

Fighting the good cause in Bethelsdorp 

2 MARCH 2016 

Project Manager, Linda 
Bukasa, having a site       
inspection at  Fundani      

Educare Centre, Bethelsdorp,  
Eastern Cape  

West Coast Staff  
Community Workers 

Hayley, Eloise and Louisa  

The Renosterberg team in the 
Northern Cape Province, from 

left  to right: Johanna Stoffels, 
Ashley Collier and                  

Leonora Mouers 

A client being pampered by  
Ashley, ‘Pampering Day’ at 
the clinic on International 

FASD Day, 9 September 2015  

Hayley, Eloise and Estelle 
in the West Coast.  

 

The West Coast project is wrapping up its final year. It is satisfying looking back over the 

past three years and seeing how the project has grown and how FARR’s presence in the 

community has grown along with it. The three community workers Elloise, Haley and 

Louisa have really forged a bond with not only our clients, but also the other stakeholders 

in the West Coast.  

Recent highlights included the teachers training that was given in May\June, our 9th of 

September activities and a successful clinic for the babies born from mothers who    

completed the Health Mother Healthy Baby© Programme. We have also been fortunate 

enough to reach the stage in the prevalence study where we can give feedback to our 

partners and make them aware of the extent of the FASD problem in their area. The 

prevalence rate will be made public by the Department of Social Development  Western 

Cape who have generously funded this project for its three year duration.  

Looking towards the future is bittersweet as always when nearing the conclusion of a 

project, but there is still a lot to do and a lot to look forward to. The project is reaching the 

stage where our focus moves to sustainability and where we make sure that the local 

stakeholders e.g. other NGO’s the Department of Health, Education and Social           

Development, Eastern Cape Province are left with the skills they need to carry on with 

the FASD prevention work.   

It has been a very busy year in Bethelsdorp. We have experienced all kinds of           

challenges, but we are still going strong.  This means that the clinical examinations,   

maternal interviews and neurodevelopmental assessments have all been completed and 

the case conference to discuss the diagnosis of each child is done! Feedback and    

counselling were offered to all the parents/guardians.  

This will be followed by the release of the prevalence rates to our sponsors and         

government departments as well as feedback to the schools. We were privileged to host 

a launch on International FASD day on the 9th of September 2015 for our HMHB©    

Programme. This was a community event, attended by MEC’s, councillors, government 

stakeholders, partners, sponsors and community members. It was a roaring success 

with media presence with awareness messages to the general public regarding the   

dangers of drinking alcohol while pregnant and breastfeeding.  

FARR was involved, at the request of The Deputy Minister of Social Development,    

Hendrietta Bokopane-Zulu in upgrading Fundani Educare Centre. We have trained   

nearly 200 Foundation Phase Educators. 2016 promises to be a good year. We are   

planning to train Healthcare Workers and collaborate in a new study with Maastricht   

University. Thank you to all who have been involved in our project in 2015. 

Towards the end of 2014 FARR received an invitation to implement a Research,   

Awareness and Prevention Project in the Renosterberg area, funded by a renewable 

energy company. A project office was set up in Petrusville. After introducing the project 

to the community, they started referring to it as ‘My Healthy Child/My Gesonde Kind   

Projek’.  

 

In March 2015 FARR received ethical approval from Stellenbosch University and the 

Northern Cape Department of Education for the prevalence study which started in May 

and will continue until approximately the end of 2016.  All the primary schools in 

Petrusville, Philipstown and Vanderkloof are involved in this study. As FARR is          

committed to develop local capacity to facilitate sustainability FARR presented two  

FAStrap© Courses, one for community Petrusville and one for the Home Base          

Care-workers from the Renosterberg Hospice.  
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A mother and her baby     
attending the                    

HMHB© Programme 

Mr Visser Municipal Manager 
of Emthanjeni Municipality 
lead the participants on the 

9km walk against FASD. 

Elizabeth Wynard, Anita 
Fransman and Jaco Louw, 
Toys galore, generously 

donated by CTICC. 

Sylvia Roozen (right),  
visiting Wolseley with  

community worker,        
Anita Fransman.  

Walking for our children’s futures in De Aar 

Wolseley fights FASD in the Western Cape Province  

 

It has become a tradition in De Aar to commemorate FASD-day with a 9km fun walk and 2015 

was no exception. The fun walk was very well supported this year with almost 150 participants 

from the community.  

A highlight was the SABC coverage of the walk and interviews with some of the Health Mother 

Healthy Baby© clients who have successfully prevented FASD. Anneline Tellis, FARR            

community worker welcomed every one and explained the purpose of the FASD-day.  After a 

minutes silence to think about people living with FASD and their helpers, Athandile Sonkwala, 

one of the healthy children participating in FARR’s programme in De Aar rang the traditional bell 

and the fun walk started.  

After the fun walk funders Solar Capital and De Aar Solar Power used the opportunity to confirm 

their commitment to FARR’s FASD prevention and community empowerment project in De Aar. 

Lian-Marie Drotsky are coordinator for FARR announced the start of and early childhood        

development programme at the FARR / Joan Wertheim Centre.  This will ensure continued    

support to Healthy Mother Healthy Baby© clients even after delivery of their babies and help 

prepare these children for school and life.   

FARR’s project in Wolseley has entered its second year and it has once again been made 

clear that no two projects are the same. Even though the project in Prince Alfred’s Hamlet 

was only FARR’s project in Wolseley has entered its second year and it has once again 

been made clear that no two projects are the same. Even though the project in Prince 

Alfred’s Hamlet was only 40km away from Wolseley it may as well have been in another 

country!  

The needs of  the Wolseley community are very different, and FARR has had to adapt 

accordingly. Luckily this is not the first time that we are confronted by a novel context in 

which we have to operate. The FARR centre has made it possible for us to create a 

space for women on our programme, and also women from the community, where they 

can relax and take a break. We have a reading corner for the ladies and we also have a 

toy corner for their children.  It is great to see the frequent visitors who come in to sit for a 

while. In this context we can then share the FASD prevention message and offer support 

to more than just our clients.  

Unfortunately we have also had to say goodbye to our partners from the Kula Foundation. 

Chantel provided valuable of support to our mothers in Wolseley and also the high school 

children. We will miss her dearly, especially our community workers who have learnt so 

much from her.  Hopefully in the not too distant future we can link up again with Kula and 

their wonderful early childhood development and youth programmes.    

A FASD Orientation Course was presented to the Field Band Group.  On 9 September 

2015, International FASD Day, the FARR team had awareness  programmes, which 

included the ceremonial bell ringing at 09h09, at the clinics,  whilst the schools and  

other stakeholders joined by sharing the FASD prevention message with their         

stakeholders.  

 

FARR and Hospice hosted a ‘pampering’ day at the clinics where women were treated 

to manicures, facials and make-up whilst receiving the FASD prevention message. A 

competition, to raise awareness, was held at the schools. The learners had to draw  

pictures depicting a ‘no alcohol during pregnancy’ message... 

An overwhelming 1121 entries were received. Prizes were awarded to the category  

winners. The FARR team wants to thank all the stakeholders and would like to express 

a special word of appreciation to the sponsor without whom this project would not have 

been possible.  We end 2015 feeling grateful that we achieved our  objectives and are 

looking forward to 2016.  



 

 

 

No amount of alcohol is safe  

during pregnancy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Theresa Castle was appointed 

as Data Capturer for the 

Research Unit, Admin Assistant 

for the Training Academy and 

Website Administrator. She 

joined FARR at the Head Office, 

42 Amber Place Bellville in June 

2015 

 The rope with worn ends  

symbolizes the umbilical cord 

whereby the baby receives 

food and unfortunately often 

also alcohol from the pregnant 

woman; the central nervous 

system (brain) which can be 

permanently damaged by the 

alcohol; 

 The Canadian knot  is so 

strong that it will not break, 

under pressure it will only pull 

tighter. This symbolizes the 

strong support  pregnant  

women and people with FASD 

need. 

 The circle inside the knot sym-

bolizes the uterus of the   

pregnant woman which should 

provide a safe environment for 

the unborn baby to develop 

free from alcohol. 

FARR MISSION 
 

FARR will achieve our vision by implementing impactful, direct 

community interventions, driving social awareness programmes, 

conducting world-class research and by offering a full range of 

diagnosis, management, support training, education and     

mentorship services. 

 

FARR strives to: 
1. Conduct ongoing medical and psycho-social research to birth 

defects (focusing on FASD) and alcohol consumption in 

South Africa, including monitoring and evaluation of impact.  

2. Implement comprehensive, long-term intervention             

programmes in identified “at-risk” communities. 

3. Offer training, education and mentorship programmes       

directed at  medical professionals, social– and health care 

workers and the general public. 

4. Offer effective employee wellness programmes focusing on 

alcohol consumption. 

FASD-Awareness Knot: 

FAS-bewusmakingstrikkie

The Maastricht experience 

In July 2015, six FARR Project 

Managers had the privilege of 

attending a summer course at 

Maastricht University in the   

Netherlands. A total of 35     

participants, representing sixteen 

countries, attended this week-

long course which was         

presented by experts in the field 

of intervention mapping.       

Participants received training in 

theory and practical application 

regarding the development of 

effective interventions aimed at 

changing health behaviour.  

Of course, despite a long day of 

lectures, discussions and     

practical exercises, we still found 

time to explore the beautiful city 

of Maastricht. With its cobbled 

stone streets and sidewalk    

restaurants and cafés, no one 

could resist being drawn in by its 

unique charm and the easy-

going lifestyle of the locals. The 

course also included a social 

program, in which we received a 

very informative tour of the city 

and a conference dinner at the 

end of the week. This allowed for 

some networking to be done and 

to learn more about the work 

done by individuals from      

countries all over the world. 

While those from developed 

countries were astounded by 

some of the challenges we face 

in South Africa, we were also 

forced to gain some perspective 

when listening to the experienc-

es of those who work in coun-

tries such as Sudan and India. 

After completing the week’s 

training, we returned home with 

our minds and hearts full: we 

now had the responsibility of 

sharing this newfound 

knowledge and skills with our 

colleagues in South Africa.  We 

also felt inspired to apply these 

skills as soon as possible, as it 

made us look with a more critical 

eye at our current and planned 

interventions. 

This visit formed part of a     

valuable partnership between 

FARR and Maastricht University. 

In October 2015, Sylvia Roozen, 

Professor Gerjo Kok and    

Professor Leopold Curfs made 

the long trip from Maastricht to 

Cape Town and spent a week 

guiding us in applying the   

intervention mapping principles 

to our own concerns, i.e. the 

development of intervention 

and prevention programmes to 

reduce the number of babies 

born with FASD. We are     

excited to implement these 

skills and to continue working 

closely with our colleagues at 

Maastricht University. 

Intervention Mapping  
Summer Course 

Yolandé Posthumus (An experienced Professional Nurse with BCur and a Primary Health Care Clinical 

Practitioner’s qualification) joined FARR in February 2016 as the part-time Project Coordinator in 

Renosterberg.  

Welcome to the FARR family ladies!   

We are always overjoyed to have the services of new members in new projects join the FARR family! 

Thank you for  helping us expand the FARR legacy further. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

FARR New staff members 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rebecca Mitini joined 

FARR as a Community 

Worker in  Renosterberg 

(based at  Phillipstown) in 

December 2015 

Cassey Heunis was appointed as 

Receptionist and joined FARR at 

the Head Office, 42 Amber Place 

Bellville in December 2015 
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